
 RESIDENT INFORMATION BULLETIN VILLAGE OF MOUNT PROSPECT 
       2024 EMERGENCY WATER SYSTEM INTERCONNECTION    PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

      MARCH 2024 

INTRODUCTION 

The Village of Mount Prospect is partnering with two regional water suppliers, Northwest Water Commission (NWC) and 

Northwest Suburban Municipal Joint Action Water Agency (NSMJAWA), to construct an emergency interconnection that 

will reduce the Village’s reliance on its backup groundwater wells. The Village awarded the contract to Airy’s, Inc, an 

underground General Contractor. A new water main will be installed along Elmhurst Avenue between Kensington Road 

and Highland Avenue. Additional work will take place at the Village’s Pump Station No. 5 site located at Highland Street 

and Emerson Street (see attached map). The Contractor plans to mobilize in mid to late March. Street paving and 

parkway restoration will be performed after the pipe has been installed, pressure tested and disinfected. Temporary road 

closures will be necessary.     

WHAT KIND OF WORK WILL BE DONE?  
In general, the process of installing the new water main will include: 

 Saw cutting of road. 

 Open-cut trenching of the road 

 Installation of the new water main 

 Pressure testing and chlorination of the new water main 

 Pavement restoration 

 Parkway restoration 

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE OF THE WORK 

Estimated Start Date – March 18, 2024. 

Estimated Completion Date – August 31, 2024. 

WILL SERVICES TO MY PROPERTY BE AFFECTED? 

HOW WILL MY WATER SERVICE BE AFFECTED?  
There are currently no planned disruptions for water service, as this project does not include service transfer. However, 
should work on-site impact water service, you will be notified, along with instructions to follow after the connection is made. 

HOW CAN I GET MORE INFORMATION?  
Call the Public Works Department (847) 870-5640 or email 

to publicworksdept@mountprospect.org. 

VILLAGE OF MOUNT PROSPECT 

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

1700 W. Central Road  

Mount Prospect, IL 60056 
www.mountprospect.org  
Phone: 847-870-5640  
TDD: 847-392-1235 

Regular services such as garbage pick-up, mail delivery, or emergency services from the Police or Fire Departments are 
expected to continue during Construction. However, there may be times when construction activities temporarily restrict 
access to your property as the new water main is installed. We will try to make accommodations to keep these 
interruptions as short as possible. If a new curb or sidewalk is to be installed in front of your property, access to your 
driveway will be interrupted for an extended period. In that case you will receive more specific information about the 
schedule for this work and how it affects your driveway access. 
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Map as of February 2024
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